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The April 2012 GPLA General Membership Meeting was held at Michael’s Restaurant in Bensalem 
on April 17, 2012  and was called to order at 8:27 PM by Vice President Nelson Dayton.  
 
A demonstration of AlarmLock products was presented by Carl Rollison.  
 
Reading of the previous meeting minutes:  A motion was made by Sven Hellwig to accept the 
March 2012 General Membership Meeting Minutes as printed in the Newsletter, 2nd by Barry 
Wilensky and was passed unanimously.  
 
Change of Meeting date:  VP Dayton stated that the May membership meeting will need to be 
moved from May 21 to May 14 to accommodate the Kaba-Ilco truck presentation by Jerry Buckley.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  There was no financial report at the April 2 Board of Directors meeting to 
approve, therefore there is no update for the membership this month.  
 
Correspondence In:  Nothing to report.   
 
Correspondence Out:  Nothing to report. 
 
Convention Committee: Chair Hellwig announced the theme for the 2012 Convention (October 4-
6) is Professional Locksmiths – Protecting the Consumer. Also reported was that ALOA President 
Tom Demont will be leading a forum the Saturday morning before the Tradeshow to update us on 
battle verses illegal locksmiths. Mark Baldino has accepted the position of Honorary Chairman and 
will also be a guest speaker at the forum. Ron Marcinkowski reported he is contacting other 
associations to donate “regionally themed” gift baskets for the convention raffles. Also the ALOA 
Task Force is working on the Philadelphia area due to the many contributions from this area in 
support of the fight against illegal locksmiths.   
 
Health & Welfare: Orvis Kline reported he is feeling better from his surgery and stated that his 
family enjoyed the basket from the GPLA. It was also reported that Bob Wagner had hernia surgery 
and was still recovering and that Steve Berger is also in the hospital.  
 
Old Business: Nothing to report.  
 
New Business:  Nothing to report.  
 
Membership Committee: Chair Dayton issued the membership cards to those in attendance.  
 
 Newsletter: Reported that a new feature,  Calendar of Events, has been added to inform the 
membership of up-coming classes & conventions. Please forward all items to Editor Mike Nimmo.  
 

(Continued on page 4) 



Seeing is believing: Opening a York Safe with the wrong (?) hole 

 
By Bruce Wallen 
 

I tried to manipulate this safe for hours and just couldn't get 
that something just wasn't right with this lock. Thinking I 
had 1 of two locks: a Yale 025 or the Yale 062 1/2.............I 
went with the 025 drill point at 85. Stuck my scope in and 

things didn't 
look right.  I 
could see the 
wheels barely 
with the V4 so I 
switched to my 
old super scope 
and could really 
see what was 
going on. I 
turned the dial 
to start lining up 
the wheels and 
nothing was 

moving......pause three seconds for panic to pass. Then I 
move my scope around and what do I see: the wheel pack is not even touching the driver. Now at this time 
it’s time to regroup and go have a break for ten minutes and come back. I’m thinking about having to drill a 
second hole so I can work wheels 3 and 4 around to the fence because the wheel pack it worked out beyond 
the back panel. Wheels 1 and 2 are clear of the fence.  Just before I left the house, I grabbed my Olympus 
articulating scope (that I never used before) to take it for a ride to get some fresh air. What to do, what to do? 
I hate having to drill more than one hole or a hole bigger than a 1/4 inch. On my second fresh air break, it 
came to me: let’s see if I can get the Olympus scope far enough inside the lock case to try and work the 
wheels around. This trick actually was starting to work.  I managed to get the two wheels walked around 
close enough (to the fence) that I finished seating the wheels with a dead blow hammer and a ton of dial 
oscillation.  BAM! The safe was open. I took the back cover off to 
find that my 50/50 guess on the lock ID was wrong..........but I did 

find out that a drill 
point of 85 outside the 
dial ring will work on 
both of the 025 & 
062-1/2 as well as the 
S&G 6826.  I kind of 
like this drill point! 
One of the pictures 
shows the wheel pack 
halfway out of the 
back panel (at left) 
and the locking screw 
was in a drawer inside 
the safe. 
 

 



(Continued from page 2) 

 
By-Laws Committee: Chair Kline reported that the first draft of the proposed changes is expected 
soon.  
 
Good of the Association: Bill Neff reported that the ASIS Annual Convention will be held in 
Philadelphia at the Convention Center September 10-13. The show features anything and everything 
security from locks to cameras to access control to alarms.  
 
Chuck Dixon asked that any interested parties in submitting a class for NJ CEU approval, to email 
him with the class outline and an instructor bio. In turn, Dixon will submit the request on behalf of 
the GPLA.  
 
50/50:  The amount of $64.00 was won.  
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ed Fitzgerald, 2nd by Sven Hellwig and was carried 
unanimously at 8:54 PM.  
 
Michael E. Nimmo 
Recording Secretary  
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Calendar of Events 

 
 
May 14    GPLA Membership Meeting at Headquarters  Philadelphia, PA 
 
June 18    GPLA Membership Meeting at Headquarters  Philadelphia, PA 
 
July 7-14    ALOA Convention & Tradeshow    Las Vegas, NV 
 
September 10-13   ASIS Security Conference & Expo   Philadelphia, PA 
 
October 4-6    GPLA Convention & Tradeshow    Philadelphia, PA 

�



The following advertisers make the publication of this newsletter possible.   

 

Please remember them the next time you need to purchase supplies. 
 
 

  
 
 

 A & B Safe Manufacturing Corporation 
 Phone: 800-253-1267 
 www.a-bsafecorp.com 
 
 Aable Locksmiths 
 Phone: 203-882-0600 
 www.aablelocksmiths.com 
 
 Buckley Sales Company 
 Jerry Buckley 
 Phone: 609-760-0050 
 
 Doorwares Associates, Inc. 
 Phone: 215-258-1264 
 www.doorwares.com 
 
 Fried Brothers, Inc. 
 Phone: 800-523-2924 
 www.fbisecurity.com 
 
 IDN Hardware Sales, Inc. 
 Phone: 800-233-3355 
 www.idnhardware.com 
 
 Independent Hardware, Inc. 
 Phone: 800-346-9464 
 www.independenthardware.com 
 
 LAB Security Systems 
 Phone: 800-243-8242 
 www.labpins.com 
 
 Lockmasters, Inc. 
 Phone: 800-654-0637 
 www.lockmasters.com 
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The Greater Philadelphia Locksmiths Association 

C/o Michael Nimmo 

184 Clifton Ave. 

West Berlin, NJ  08091 

 

 


